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WELCOME, T. N. C. STUDENTS 

Rev. Roy Bettcher 
To Be Revival 
Speaker 

Rev. Roy A. Bettcher, pastor of 
the First Church of the Nazarene 
in Chattanooga, Tennessee, is to be 
the evangelist for our fall revival 
which is to be conducted Septem¬ 
ber 21-27. The revival is in collab¬ 
oration with College Hill Church. 
Services will be each morning in 
the regular chapel hour, and each 
evening service will be at College 
Hill Church at 7:00. 

FACULTY HAS RETREAT 

The annual faculty retreat was 

held at Montgomery Bell Park, 

September 14-15. The retreat in¬ 

cluded the annual faculty meeting, 

devotional services and recreation¬ 

al opportunities. 

On arriving, the faculty gathered 

for a time of devotion before be¬ 

ginning their work. Announcements 

and assignments were made and 

the faculty formed committees to 

make plans for the school year of 

1953-’54. Plans were made for 

chapel services, literary events, 

dormitory life, regulations, attend¬ 

ance, grades, and various activities 

in every phase of school life. 

All enjoyed the periods of recre¬ 

ation and joined in playing such 

games as soft ball, horse shoe, vol¬ 

ley ball and fishing. Dr. Adams 

and Professor Richardson especial¬ 

ly enjoyed the fishing. 

The faculty members returned to 

Trevecca with plans for the year 

and with a determination to make 

this a profitable one for the stu¬ 

dents. 

PRESIDENT’S WELCOME 

We welcome the new students to 
Trevecca at the opening of the fall 
quarter, 1953. We want you to 
come to Trevecca because without 
the new students the former stu¬ 
dents would graduate and soon 
there would be no college for stu¬ 
dents to come to, or for the teachers 
to teach, and oh, how lonesome we 
would be without a job that we 
have spent most of our lives pre¬ 
paring to do. 

We welcome students’ return be¬ 
cause we have learned to love you 
and have become interested in 
h'iping you to prepare for the 
highest positions in the field of 
service to mankind. . 

We welcome you back to Tre¬ 
vecca because you will have the 
opportunity to help the new stu¬ 
dents to learn to love Trevecca 
College. We welcome you to th 1 

opportunities that a Holiness Col¬ 
lege with its Christian hoys and 
girls and its Christian faculty has 
to offer. And I, personally, want 
to assure you of a happy and a 
profitable year. I wish I could tell 
you how my first year in college 
at Olivet, thirty-four years ago, 
has increased like compound inter¬ 
est in the treasury of my memory. 

—A. B. Mackey 

CAMPUS CALENDAR 
Rev. Bettcher has held several 

pastorates in Indiana and was in 
evangelistic work for fifteen years 
before accepting his present posi¬ 
tion. This summer he has been 
speaker at several carnips, one of 
which was the Dayton Camp in 
Dayton, Tennessee. 

We are happy to have Rev. Bet¬ 
tcher as our revival speaker and 
are looking forward to a great 
time in the Lord. Let us all join 
together in prayer for a great 
revival. 

“The cure of care is prayer; the 
end of prayer is peace.” 

“If you can’t do what you like, 
suppose you try liking what you 

do and see what happens” 

September 14-18 

Singspiration   Monday, 7:00 P.M. 
McClurkan Amphitheater (east of Bldg.) 

Get-Acquainted Social Tuesday, 7:00 P.M. 
“Oasis,” North Campus 

Freshman Tour of Nashville  Wednesday, 2:00 P.M. 

All-college prayer meeting Wednesday, 7:00 P.M. 
Center Campus 

Soft ball game  Thursday, 4:00 P.M. 
“Five-by-fives” Vs. “One-bySixes” 

President’s Welcome Thursday, 7:00 P.M. 
Alumni Autitorium 

Faculty-Student Reception Friday 7:00 P.M. 
Center Campus 

Freshman Tour of Nashville Saturday 9-12 A.M. 
McClurkan Memorial Bldg. 

Dr. A. B. Mackey 
Begins 17th Year 
As President 

Dr. A. B. Mackey is beginning 
his seventeenth year as president 
of Trevecca Nazarene College. He 
came to Trevecca in 1925. He 
served as high school principal 
from 1926 to 1929, as dean of col¬ 
lege from 1929 to 1936 and was 
elected president in 1936. 

At that time Trevecca was at a 
financial crisis. Dr. Mackey be¬ 
lieved in Trevecca during those 
days when our school almost went 
out of existance because of debt. 
He began to work immediately to¬ 
ward decreasing this debt and 
starting Trevecca on a progressive 
march. 

During the first year of Dr. 
Mackey’s administration the cur¬ 
rent debts were paid off, teach- 
pvs received a regular salary and 
the expansion program began. 

Five new buildings have been 
erected since he became president, 
the latest one being the new Fine 
Arts building. We are hanpy to 
see the new buildings going up 
and other advancements being 
made. We know that with Dr. 
Mackey as president continual pro¬ 
gress will be seen. 

(cont. on page 4) 
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C. W. PRESIDENT 
GIVES CHALLENGE 

“Go ye into all the world and 
preach the gospel,’’ is the command 
of our Heavenly Father. The re¬ 
sponsibility of every born-again 
Christian is to do his small part 
in evangelizing the world. This 
gospel message is so glorious that 
we should ever be stirred about it. 
There is nothing common place or 
ordinary about the gospel of 
Christ. Every phase of Christian 
experience is weighted with the 
miraculous. The experiences of re¬ 
generation, the witness of the Spir¬ 
it and entire sanctification are 

2ill miracles of divine grace. 
Trevecca Nazarene College is the 

■only cqllege in Nashville which af¬ 
fords you the opportunity of wit¬ 
nessing to lost men and women be- 
.hind prison, bars, on the street, and 
Sn rest homes. 

Remember! All about us the 
.fields are white unto harvest. The 
.Macedonian call for help comes 
from innumerable fields of urgent 
need. If we are not alert in ,re¬ 
sponding to, these calls, our ears 
soon become deaf to the cry: 
“Come over a,nd..help. us.” Those 
who becopie indifferent sleen the 
sleen of ( death while multitudes 

.perish jn darkness and despair. 
A great host of consecrated, con¬ 

scientious workers are needed 
again this school year in the 
-Christian Workers Association 
that scores of souls may be won to 
Him. To reach all we must enlist 
all in the work of evangelism. 
Partial co-operation will mean onlv 
partial success. Will vou help us 
in this crusade for souls? We want 
you! We need you! Come to the 
Christian Workers Prayer Meeting 
each Monday evening, at six o’clock 

TREV-ECHOES EDITOR 
WELCOMES STUDENTS 

I would like to extend my per¬ 
sonal welcome to all new students 
who have made Trevecca their 
choice. You made a wise choice and 
I know you will not be sorry. We 
are also glad to have each former 
student back for another year. 

Trevecca makes available to you 
many opportunities. Social growth 
is provided by the cultural and 
social life of the school. Intellec¬ 
tual growth is presented if only 
we apply ourselves and spiritual 
growth is ours if we listen and 
benefit from the church services, 
chapel services, and instructions of 
our faculty members. 

Let us all take advantage of 
these opportunities and work to¬ 
gether to make this a profitable 
year at Trevecca. 

—o—o—o— 
THE OLD TO THE NEW 

You’ve come upon our campus, 
Your eager face aglow— 

Your eyes are full of questions 
Of things you want to know. 

We hear you laughing from our 
room; 

And listen to your chatter; 
Or see you eating in the “snack”, 

And making yourself fatter. 

You even like to go to class, 
It makes us all remember— 

How once we too were young and 
gay 

In a long-ago September. 

In short, you’re just like sunshine, 
You brighten up the place! 

Tt almost makes us feel like new, 
To see your smiling face. 

And so we’ll print these letters 
here, 

Real big so you can see! 
WE WELCOME YOU, WITH ALL 

OUR HEARTS TO DEAR OLD 
T. N. C.!!!! i; 

in the McClurkan Auditorium. 
Rev. Harry Ulmer served in the 

Army two years before coming to 
Trevecca and has been a student at 
Trevcca for the past two years. 
The Ulmers have their own trail- 
or in Trevecca Trailor Court. 

While at Trevecca Bro. Ulmer 
has become known and admired for 
his co-operatiVeness, sincerity, and 
deep spiritual life. He has always 
taken an active part in Christian 
work and we are happy to have 
him for the President of the 
Christian Work this year. We are 
looking forward to a great year1 

with many souls won for Christ. 

DARDA EDITOR 
WELCOMES STUDENTS 

WELCOME! Welcome with all 
the meaning of warmth and sin¬ 
cerity it expresses. 

Wisdom and understanding these 
four years of college will help you 
acquire. 

Elevation to a high level of 
Christian principles. 

Love and learning which will 
make a useful Life. 

Christ exemplified by faculty 
and students. 

Others before ourselves. 
Moments to use and memories 

to enjoy. 
Every moment an opportunity - 

every opportunity a responsibility. 
Receive this welcome; use it 

everyday and each day will be¬ 
come a leaf of memory of the past 
and service for the future in your 
Book of Life. 

—o—o—o— 
DARDA ANNOUNCES STAFF 

The 1953-’54 Darda Staff wishes 
to announce its members for the 
coming year: 
Frances Foster Editor 
Laurie Mui*ray Business Mgr. 
Virginia Curl Assistant editor 
Wendell Williams . Club and 

Organization editor 
Carol Asbury Literary editor 
Bill Galloway   H.S. editor 
Anna Stucki Editorial typist 
Rose Merchant Staff artist 
Edwin Deese   Assistant bus¬ 

iness manager 
June Shirley  Sec’t to the 

business manager 
Wayne Sharpes   Sales mgr. 
Ted Wight, P. J. Fitch __    

Photographers 
Mrs. K. W. Phillips Editorial 

sponsor 
Mr. V. N. Richardson Business 

sponsor 
—o—o—o— 

REASSURANCES 

Don’t worry, Freshmen; Tre¬ 
vecca isn’t such a difficult school. 
I know a fellow who got out of 
T. N. C. in three years. Of course, 
his manner of exit isn’t termed 
graduation. Some people even get 
through in one day—enter the 
front door, exit the back , door. I 
know a girl who got her degree 
in one year— the M. R. S., Master 
of Residential Science/ Jit. 6 

Another thing about T. N. C. is 
that there is never a dull moment. 
You always have enough out-of- 
class assignments to keep ycu oc¬ 
cupied in your leisure time, and 
there is a snack shoppe where you 
can chat and spend your extra 
money. Everything is utilized and 
nothing wasted at T. N. C., espe¬ 
cially time and money. 

MRS. A. B. MACKEY PRESENTS 

LIBRARY SERVICES 

The library at Trevecca offers a 
wide variety of materials to meet 
the needs of both students and fac¬ 
ulty. Materials for supplemental 
or collateral reading, recreational 
reading as well as those at the pro¬ 
fessional level are available for all 
who need or desire them. 

The card, catalogue is a complete 
file of all books in the library ar¬ 
ranged by author, title, or subject 
entry. It is for the convenience of 
the students and should be used 
constantly by them. 

For locating articles in maga¬ 
zines the Reader’s Guide to Period¬ 
ical Literature is the best source. 
Those interested may find materi¬ 
al listed under subject. Also indi¬ 
cated will be the name of the arti¬ 
cle, author, name, volume number,, 
page number and date of the maga¬ 
zine in which the article will be 
found . 

All reference materials such, as 
encyclopedias, dictionaries, atlases, 
maps, biographical dictionaries, 
etc. As well as magazines, current 
and bound are found in the read¬ 
ing l’oom, of the library. These'are 
to be used in the reading room and 
are- not to be taken out. 

Books may be checked out for a 
period of two weeks with renewal 
privileges of an additional two 
weeks. 
i!><On-the-reserve shelf is found a 

■ collection of books which circulate 
for a limited time only- These may 
bo checked out for one hour, two 
hours, one day or one week as in¬ 
dicated by the instructor, who 
places them on the reserve shelf. 
One hour and two hour books are 
used in the reading room only. It 
is important that all materials 
complete statistical records may he 
kept. Books should also be return¬ 
ed promptly on date stamped in 
the back of the book. 



SEPTEMBER 16, 1953 TREV.ECHOES Page 3 

MRS. M. E. SPRUILL HEADS 

READING IMPR()VEMENT 

SERVICES 

Mrs. M. E. Spruill will spear¬ 
head a new phase of Trevecca’s 
counseling program. Reading Im¬ 
provement Services are expected 
ti be a vital part of Trevecca’s 
Counseling Services for ’53-54. 
Mrs. Spruill has had special train¬ 
ing for this work during her gradu¬ 
ate work at Peabody College. 

Our Reading Clinic will be locat¬ 
ed on second floor of the new Fine 
Arts Building. Materials, equip¬ 
ment, and machines are being pi’o- 
vided to the end that this new 
phase cf Trevecca’s personel ser¬ 
vices may function efficiently from 
the beginning. Treveeca is fortu¬ 
nate to have a staff member with 
training and experience in the spe¬ 
cial field. It is believed that our 
Reading Improvement Services will 
be a great help to our students and 
be our aid to our entire scholastic 
program. 

—o—o—o— 
“Happiness is like jam; you 

can’t spread even a little without 
getting a little on yourself.” 

“It’s good to have money and 
the things that money can buy, 
but is is good, too, to check up 
once in a '"bile and make sure you 
haven’t lost the things that money 
can’t buy.” 

(Cont. from p. 2, col. 1) 

Miss Edith Lancaster, who re¬ 
cently received her degree in libra¬ 
ry science at Peabody College, has 
Accented the position of assistant 
to Mrs. A. B. Mackey, librarian. 

The librarian and her assistants 
a ’ e ready and eager to help in the 
solution of all problems relative to 
library materials. Please ask for 
n”v information or aid you may 
need, We welcome you to the li¬ 
brary where you will find materials 
to satisfy your educational or rec¬ 
reational needs. 

TREVECCA’S COUNSELING PROGRAM 

Trevecca’s Counseling Program stands as a symbol of the fact 
that Trevecca’s leadership is interested in its student body, not merely 
as a mass, but as individuals of infinite worth. Faculty counselors 
stand ready as Christian friends to help young people, not only in the 
solution of special problems, but also to assist them in growing into 
mature, well-integrated personalities. 

Some of the purposes of Trevecca’s Counseling and Guidance Program 
are: 

* To assist students in understanding themselves. 

* To help them see their own possibilities. 

* To aid them in personality development. 

* To provide Christian guidance for youth problems. 

■f To give assistance in the field of vocational choice. 

* To encourage wise planning for successful married life. 

* To advance youth in social poise. 

* To aid in college adjustment. 

* To improve study habits and reading skills. 

* To assist with future educational plans. 

* To help solve religious problems and aid youth in becoming 
established in Christian living. 

COUNSELING SERVICE FOR 1953-54 

* Group sessions in personal development for all College Fresh¬ 
men. 

* Personal counseling for all College Freshmen with a designat¬ 
ed counselor. (Services of all other counselors are also avail¬ 
able to Freshmen) 

* Personal Counseling for all students on a voluntary basis. 

* Special interviews for students preparing for the professions. 

* Faculty counselors for specialized areas. (Health, Finance, 
military, employment, marriage) 

* Reading improvement services. 

* Vocational guidance services. 

* Tests and inventories — Intelligence, Vocational, interest, 
temperament, personal scholastic, study habits, college adjust¬ 
ment, health practices, etc. 

* A wide range of guidance material on various phases of per¬ 
sonal development, problems and planning. 

* Group conferences on special problems. 
::: A11 counselors, and faculty administrators ..ready to serve 

r Christian youth jn the college with a great future. 

As Christian counselors, our sincere desire is that each student 
at Treveeca will feel that we are genuinely interested in your welfare 
and happiness, and that we are “yours to serve.” 

K. W. Phillips, 
Dean of Students 

“Three things are necessary to 
reserve a friend: honor him when 
present, praise him when absent, 
assist him in his necessities.” 

When you begin to feel as if 
you and God are not as close to¬ 
gether as formerly, make no mis¬ 
take as to which o,ne has moved 
away.” 

“Success depends upon your 
backbone, not your wishbone.” 

“When you get all wrinkled up 
with care and worry, it is a good 
time to have your faith lifted.” 

“Where there is a will there is 
a way, but it needn’t always be 
your way.” 

STUDENT COUNCIL 

PRESIDENT WELCOMES 

STUDENTS 

As you enroll in Treveeca there 
is opened to you a door of oppor¬ 
tunity, challenge, and blessing. 
Treveeca is friendly and is noted 
for its cheerfulness. For the first 
weeks of school let us appoint our¬ 
selves to the committee on intro¬ 
ductions. Let’s become acquainted; 
participate in student activities; 
become a part of Treveeca. 

The Student Council offers its 
services to each of you. Feel free 
to talk with us and to offer sug¬ 
gestions at any time. 

Treveeca is your college. Let’s 
make it the best. 

—o—o—o— 
Charles Duckett, our student body 

president, was born in Bowling 
Green, Kentucky, on February 2, 
1932, to the home cf Mr. and Mrs. 
C. T. Duckett. 

He attended high school at Tre- 
vecca and was graduated with 
honors in 1950. He took an active 
part in all activities while in high 
school and was treasurer of his 
senior class. 

Charles takes an active part in 
our church work and is at present 
president of the N.Y.PJS. at the 
church of the Nazarene in Frank¬ 
lin, Tennessee, where his father, 
Reverend C. T. Ducket, is pastor 

For two years Charles has faith¬ 
fully served as Student Body Sec¬ 
retary and we are now looking for¬ 
ward to a great year with him as 
President of our Student Council. 
Let’s all co-operate with him and 
help to make this a wonderful year 
at Treveeca. 

—o—o—o— " 

“A smile is rest to the weary, 

delight to the discouraged, sun¬ 

shine to the sad and natures host 

anecdote for trouble.” 

“When you flare up at another’s 
faults, take time to count ten1— 
ten of your own.” 
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FACULTY FLASHES 

Our faculty members at T. N.C. 
kept themselves occupied this sum¬ 
mer doing many different things. 
Let’s notice a few of these activi¬ 
ties. 

President Mackey has carried on 
his regular duties at the school in 
addition to attending summer as¬ 
semblies.- 

Mrs. Mackey - has been extra 
busy. She has been caring for her 
parents who were injured several 
months ago in an automobile ac¬ 
cident. She has also been working 

in the library but is still smiling 
and as cheerful as ever. 

Dr. Adams - has been carrying 
on his regular duties as Principal 
of the high school and teaching. 
His schedule included some college 
classes. 

Mrs. Bennett - We are sorry to 

hear that Mrs. Bennett has been 
sick. We hope to see her back with 
us in good health again. 

Dr. and Mrs. Bracken - have 
been two of our faithful summer 
school teachers. They are always 
an inspiration to us. They enjoyed 
a trip to Oklahoma. 

Miss Cooner - vacationed and 
spent some time at home with her 
father and in Louisville, Kentucky, 
with her sister. She is back at Tre- 
vecca all prepared to teach us how’ 
to make better speeches. 

Professor Duckett - has been at 
home in Franklin, Tennessee, when 
he was not busy in our school book 
store. He has been well occupied 
with this and the duties of his 
church. 

Professor Galloway and his fam¬ 
ily enjoyed a trip to California. 
Two of the highlights of their trip 
were their visit to Pasadena Col¬ 
lege and to Grand Canyon. He has 
been occupied with duties at Col¬ 
lege Hill Church, including a tent 
meeting. 

Professor Greathouse - has per¬ 
formed his work at his pastorate 
in Clarksville, Tennessee, and has 
spoken at various assemblies and 
camps. 

Dr. Gresham - has been carrying 
on his regular duties as Dean of 
College and has also been teaching- 
in summer school. 

Mrs. Gresham - has been teach¬ 
ing, along with keeping her home 
on Nance Lane and trying to keep 
up with two lively bovs. 

Professor Hammond - has Imen 
working hard on them new home 
which they hope to have completed 
before long. He has also taught 
classes in both high school and col¬ 
lege. 

Mrs. Hertenstein - We miss our 
former choir director, but after 

MR. FRESHMAN Vs. Mr. T. N. C. 

Do you want to be a good stu¬ 
dent at Trevecca, Mr. Freshman ? 
To help you, I’ll tell you about Mr. 
Trevecca Nazarene College. 

Mr. T. N. C. is a very friendly 
fellow. His smile spreads sunshine 
to his fellow'-classmate everyday 
and he is courteous and kind to 
everyone. 

In addition to his friendliness 
and courtesy Mr. T. N. C. has that 
wonderful characteristic, dependa¬ 
bility. If he promises a classmate 
or a faculty member that he will 
be on the decorating committee for 
a Friday night program, he doesn’t 
suddenly forget and go away for 
the week-end. He never stays away 
from classmeetings to shun re¬ 
sponsibility, and he doesn’t wait 
until third quarter to hand in a 

first quarter term paper or the 
night before exams to cram in a 
last minute frenzy. 

Above all, Mr. T. N. C. is a ra¬ 
diant Christian. His devotional 
life isn’t pushed into the back¬ 
ground because of his many tasks 
but he keeps Christ as the center 
of his life. 

Because Mr. Trevecca Nazarene 
College is such a wonderful fellow 
he is very busy right now. But if 
you work hard enough and wait 
long enough you’ll find him, Mr. 
Freshman, and you’ll be surprised 

to know him!! >  

teaching music at T.N.C. for the 
summer, those wedding bells took 
her away from us on August 24th. 
She is now Mrs. Howard Wall. We 
wish her much happiness. 

Professor Howick - has been a- 
round Trevecca teaching and tak¬ 
ing advanced work at Peabody. He 
was not too busy to take several 
fishing trips ‘in his leisure time. 
Did you catch any? 

Rev. Keys - Could there be a 
busier man than our field repre¬ 
sentative in the summer? This 
year there were five groups on the 
field. Brother Keys not only trav¬ 
eled with the Evangelairs Quartet 
but looked out for the other four 
groups. 

Miss Person - taught classes and 
did her regular office work the 
first session of summer school. She 
enjoyed a visit from her cousin, 
Miss Hazel Peterson, who is a 
school teacher in Minneapolis, Min¬ 
nesota. 

Professor Phillips - has traveled 
for T. N. C. with the Ambassadors 
Quartet. They held services in 
many of our churches and assem¬ 
blies on the Southeastern Zone. He 
was also speaker for the Missis¬ 
sippi Youth Institute. 

CHARLES CUNNINGHAM IS 

NEW DIETICIAN 

Both students and faculty are 
ha,ppy to welcome Mr. Charles 
Cunningham as new dietician. He 
will be head of the cafeteria and 
snack shop. 

Mr. Cunningham has been a stu¬ 
dent at Trevecca for two years and 
plans to continue his school work 
along with his other obligations. 
The Cunninghams are making their 
home on Trevecca Campus. 

We know there is a big task be¬ 
fore him, but we feel that his ac¬ 
complishments will contribute to 
make this year a better one. 

“Arithmetic is good when we 
multiply good, substract hate, di¬ 
vide between truth and error and 
then add a little forgiveness for 
the faults of our friends.” 

“Look for the good in people; 
then you shall grow better your¬ 
self.’’ 

“Everyone of us lives under one 
or two tents—content or discon¬ 
tent.” 

“The one thing worse than a 
quitter is the one who is afraid to 
begin.” 

“■Strangely enough the folks most 
apt to lend a hand to you are 
those who are already rushed with 
countless things to do and when 
bad luck befalls you, misfortunes 
make you prone, the ones who will 
help you most are those with trou¬ 
bles of their own.” 

“Character is made by what you 
stand for, reputation by what you 
fall for.” 

Mrs. Phillips - has been teaching 
in summer school and caring for 
their daughter, Ellen. 

Professor Bedford - has been 
busy with his church duties. He 
also held a revival meeting at 
Laurel, Mississippi. 

Mrs. Bedford - has been teach¬ 
ing both in high school and college 
departments. 

Professor Richardson - has been 
occupied with his duties as Busi¬ 
ness Manager. 

Mrs. Shelton - has been living 
a peaceful and quiet life at her 
home on Nance Lane. She has been 
at home most of the time except 
for her visit to the H. C. Morrison 
Camp Meeting. 

Mrs. Spruill - has been taking 
graduate work at Peabody College. 

Dr. Stunick - has been visiting 
in the North. 

Wedding bells rang for several 
of our Trevecca couples this sum¬ 
mer .Among the couples who ex¬ 
changed marriage vows were: 

Inez Miller and Lowell Foster 
Bobby Turner and Carol Murphy 
Orville Toy and Melba J. Biggs 
Joyce Bryan and Robert Perry 
Bill Bridges and Britta Lou Rice 

Sylvia Wallace & Jimmie Miller 
Emma Leverette and Paul Mich¬ 
ael 
J. R. Browning and Louise Hall 
Wendell Smith and Wanda Cruse 
Yvonne Bennett and Bob Wet- 
more 

Gladys Reed and Kenneth Clem- 
mens 
Among the weddings was that 

of Mrs. Madelyn Hertenstein, a 
former teacher at Trevecca, to 
Reverend Howard T. Wall, Jr. The 
ceremony took place August 24 
at the First Church of the Naza¬ 
rene in Clarksville, Tennessee. 

The Trev-Echoes Staff congrat¬ 
ulates all of these couples and 
wishes for them the best in life. 
Our prayer is that Christ shall al¬ 
ways be the center of these homes. 

—o—o—o— 

“There is thrill in easy saling; 
when the sky is clear and blue, 
there is no joy in merely doing 
things which anyone can do, but 
there is some satisfaction that is 
mighty sweet to take when you 
reach the destination that you 
thought you couldn’t make.” 

“Any one who does not read 
good books has no advantage over 
the one who cannot read.” 

“Daily prayers lessen daily 
cares.” 

“Well arranged time is a sign of 
a well arranged mind.” 

“We may look for more kind¬ 
ness when we show more grati¬ 
tude.” 

“No one is use’ess in this world 
who lightens the burden of an¬ 
other.” 

DR. MACKEY BEGINS 17th Yr. 

(cont. from p. 1) 

Dr. Mackey has willingly given 
his time, influence, knowledge — 
in fact he has given himself for 
Trevecca. As he begins another 
year of faithful service, let us 
show our gratitude by standing be¬ 
hind him and going forward for a 
bigger and better T. N. C. 


